

United Methodist Church of Ludington

5810 Bryant Rd.. -- Ludington, Michigan 49431 (231) 843-8340 -- Email: office@ludingtonumc.org

JULY 19, 2015 ANNOUNCEMENTS

Today, July 19

9:00-12:15 Coffee

9:30 am Contemp. Worship & Son Shine Kids

10:30 am Chancel Choir Rehearsal11:00 am Traditional Worship12:15 pm Reel to Real

Youth Appalachia Mission Trip July 18-24

Monday, July 20

9:30 am Spectrum Health Volunteer Breakfast

4:00 pm Grief Group

Tuesday, July 21

9:30 am Intercessory Prayer

Wednesday, July 22

9:00 am Rug/Sleeping Bag Ladies 5:30 pm Praise Band Rehearsal 6:30 pm Potluck & Bible Study

7:00 pm Recorders

Thursday, July 23

9:30 am Women's Bible Study

Friday, July 24

12:00-6:00 pm Red Cross Blood Drive

Saturday, July 25

United Methodist Women Cherry Pie Public Sale

Sunday, July 26

8:15 am Praise Band Rehearsal

9:00-12:15 Coffee

9:30 am Contemporary Worship Service & Son

Shine Kids

10:30 am Chancel Choir Rehearsal 11:00 am Traditional Worship

Pastor Dennis will be at Camp Good Grief July 26-30. Kirk Myers will preach July 26.

On July 26, the 11:00 service will feature guest organist Doug Wilson and soloist Donna Thomas.

IMMEDIATE PRAYER

Jim Clark,

Youth Mission Teams, Don Worm family, Rev. Ron Houk family, Gloria Basler family,

MISSIONARIES

Barb Fowler family

Bob & Sue Martin, Pastor Bernard & Betty

Lumene

NURSING/ADULT CARE

Warren Abrahamson, Nancy Dust, Kay Fetters, Ruth Foster, Phil Hunt, Billie Jabrocki, Versil Larsen, Tom McCumber,

Addie Morgan, Dolores Pahoski,

Doris & Ken Rathert (parents of Carol Pehrson), Marjorie Schuler,

Frances Shuey, Dorothy Smogeleski, Laura Walker,

Matthew Wilson, Oklahoma

HAITI:

Baudin School; Baudin Methodist Church and Pastor Matthew; Ranquitte Methodist Church and Pastor Odeles Du Rosier; Papillon Orphanage

ZAMBIA:

Soweto-Kapisha UMC and Rev. Elizabeth Matupa; Lord's Mountain Orphanage; Bwafwano Care Project and Minerva Phiri

HENDERSON SETTLEMENT

ONGOING

Tom Bentz, Jeremy Bonneau, Paul Carter, Jim Copus (Clint's brother), Todd Courtland, Pastor Dennis, Millie Frederick, Art Isham, Kay Neal, Sean Nelson, Ray Schelten, Fred Schroeder, Kyle Scheuneman, Pat Shinn, Art Somsel, Amy Stewart, Pat Trowbridge,

Linda Wolven,

John Zabihaylo

Note: After three months' time we will need an update for your name to remain on our ongoing prayer list. Thank you.

IN THE MILITARY

SrA Joseph Archer Sgt. Daniel J. Cook Matthew Heard Greg Heimall III, NC Col. Jonathan Letsinger, VA Staff Sgt. Eric Luteyn, Cuba 2nd Lt. Jane McNaughton Otto McNaughton, NE E-4 Spc Joshua John Reed, KY Matthew Raven Corey Shinn, South Korea Tony Wagner, VA

College students have been removed from the prayer list for the summer.

Laura Walker is at Pinecrest, 1316 East Chauvez Rd., Scottville.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Local visitors interested in learning about our church and its programs are encouraged to stop at the Welcome Center in the narthex to pick up a visitor bag.

Today's altar flowers were donated by JoAnn Smith and Judy Hill in remembrance of Bruce Smith and Pete Hill.

Special Note: During the summer months the Chancel and Praise Choirs will be singing during the anthem spot at the second service. Choirs will rehearse every Sunday morning at 10:30 am in the Choir Room. If you sing and would like to join us, please come and praise God through music! If you have questions, please call Becky Sopha at 845-7429 or contact her at bsophachoirs@yahoo.com. (This note is also in today's 11:00 worship bulletin).

We have another **American Red Cross Blood Drive** from noon to 6 pm Friday, July 24. Please sign up online at redcrossblood.org (sponsor code: UMCL), or call 1-800-RED CROSS (1-800-733-2767). To volunteer for the Canteen Table, contact Cris Wegener. For setup and takedown, see Lee Vaught. For the Registration Table, please call the church office.

The Maranatha Women's Summer Breakaway is from 9:30 to 3:30 Wednesday, July 29. Tickets are \$30, which includes lunch. There will be three Bible teaching sessions with Carrie Boren Headington, one session with Missionary Betty Krouse, and multiple times of worship with Charly Summers and the Maranatha Worship Team. For more information you may contact Lynne Gohn @ 843-4746. Let's get a couple of carsful to go! What a day this will be!

Our church is having an **Old-Fashioned Hymn Sing** at 6:00 pm Sunday, August 2! See or call Becky Sopha (845-7429) with your favorites! If you'd like to donate a pie or two, please call Becky.

Once again Church Women United is sponsoring its **annual school supply collection** for economically disadvantaged children. There is a bin in the entryway to collect items. Please donate backpacks, scissors, pens, pencils, spiral notebooks, erasers, crayons, small packs of Kleenex, small hand sanitizer, and other items useful in a backpack. Anyone wishing to donate funds instead can make a check payable to United Methodist Church of Ludington, noting "backpacks" in the memo. The deadline for collection is August 2. This church has always donated generously and you are all appreciated. *Janelle Schade*

From 8:00 am to 12:30 pm August 3-7, **Fellowship of Christian Athletes offers a sports camp** for students entering grades 5-8. For details, see the flyer on the church office bulletin board.

Also August 3-7 is our **Vacation Bible School**, which will be held in and outside our church building from 5:30 to 7:30 pm. Register in the church office, in the narthex July 26 and August 2, or at Vacation Bible School.

Church Women United will hold a **fundraiser salad buffet** Wednesday, August 12 at the Seventh Day Adventist fellowship hall, located at 305 N. Lavinia Street. For tickets contact Norma Koeppe or Janelle Schade, our church representatives. The cost is \$6 with checks payable to Church Women United. Serving is from 11 am to 1 pm. Church Women United support many local charities.

HELP Ministry's 13th Annual M.A.D. Ride will be August 15. There are options to ride 14, 20, 44, 62 or 100 miles to raise funds for HELP Ministry. Register at www.helpmadride.com.

The 4One Gospel Quartet will give concerts here at our church at 9:30 and 11:00 am August 16. A love offering will be taken. 4One is al all-male Southern gospel group, with their name deriving from four men who sing for ONE God! Their mission is to encourage, uplift, and serve. Check out their website, http://4onequartet.com.

Many thanks to everyone from our church family who submitted recipes or helped with the 2015 United Methodist Church of Ludington Cookbook, "Favorite Recipes." The cookbook is now in the hands of the publisher. We expect it to be finished and available by the end of August. The cookbook is a collection of over 400 tried and true family favorites. Please reserve your copy of this limited edition collection of delicious, treasured recipes at the prepublication price of \$15. Checks should be made out to "UMW." Members of UMW will be available to take your cookbook orders throughout the remainder of the summer. The UMW Cookbook Committee